SITE VISIT REPORT
Project: Freedom

Site: Temporary prep school
Location: Thiruvallur District, Tamil Nadu, India

Date: January 8, 2007

ASHA Volunteer: Abhishek Gupta

During one of our weekly meetings in Toledo, I proposed to visit the Temporary prep school in Thiruvallur district of Tamil Nadu during my trip to India (November 2006 – January 2007) and everyone obliged. 
Upon reaching Chennai, early in the morning on Saturday, January 5, 2007, I contacted Siddamma (ASHA Fellow and founder of Bharathi Trust) at 10.00 AM. Due to prior commitments, she could not make it on Saturday, but we worked out a meeting on Monday, January 8, 2007 at 12.00 noon in T-Nagar, Chennai.
Siddamma had to drive from Nagapattinam (which is 350 kms south of Chennai) and so we met at 2.00 PM. She received me with warmth and we then drove to the Temporary prep school in Thiruvallur district about 100 kms from Chennai. During the journey, (about 2 hours long) Siddamma shared quite a few incidents to give me an insight on the project.
Around 2.00 PM, we reached the temporary prep school where I met about 40 children and 3 teachers.
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Figure 1: Children at the temporary prep school
The children at the temporary prep school were glad to see Siddamma and we spent about 30 minutes with them, during which they read out the vowels in Tamil (which I didn’t understand but hope were right) and recited poems in Tamil and English.
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Figure 2: Children reciting poems in Tamil and English
As kids they were very curious about who I was and where I came from but, above everything, I was overwhelmed by their commitment towards their community and fellow-mates. Each one of them (girls included) wanted to grow up to an administrative post in the government from where they could reform the society and uplift to their communities. I was also amazed at the influence Siddamma had on each one of their lives and the respect that she commanded.
In short, the children enjoyed their stay at the temporary prep school and shared a lighthearted rapport with each other.
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Figure 3: Outer view of the temporary prep school
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Figure 4: Houses being built for the families of the rescued bonded laborers
Right next to the school, houses were being built for the families of the rescued bonded laborers. Each of these houses, were owned by an individual family and they had a patta (a legal document granting ownership) for it. These houses were built in conjunction with the State Government and they had a concrete roof unlike the thatched one on the temporary prep school.
The chief architect of the entire project, Mr. Murali had been bed-ridden by a knee injury and his assistant was supervising the site. He provided the blueprints of the temporary prep school as shown in the figure below.
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Figure 5: Blueprint of the temporary prep school
The blueprint of the temporary prep school is of dimensions 35’9” X 18’ which an area of 644 square feet. As seen, the blueprint has space for a kitchen and a store room for groceries, in connection with the meal plan available for the students at the school.
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Figure 6: Front view of the temporary prep school
The assistant architect mentioned that their team’s top priority was to complete building houses for the rescued bonded laborers and that work on the temporary prep school would begin only after.
In conclusion, I would like to mention that I have tried to document all the details of my site visit to the temporary prep school, to the best of my knowledge. I would like to thank everyone from ASHA Toledo for giving me such a responsibility and Siddamma for accompanying me to the site. Any error of judgment is regretted.
